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28 July 

TO: 

FORs 
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2, 
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HQ 

A/SEC O hUIGINN 

Major work• 

and related matter■ 
. 'A\� The British told ua Y••terday they would brief today on 

the proposed refurbishment of the military ba•• at 
Newtownhamilton, Co. Armagh (Mr. Farrell'• SP 435). The 
Under Secretary in charge of security, John Steele, and 
the Assistant Secretary, Nier. Perry, Cftm• in late this 
afternoon. Arising from th• recent helicopter incident 
in Newtownhamilton, they �ropoae to "harden" the military 
base and the separate helicoit•r landing eite. The main 
purpose will ba to proof aga n•t attack with the Mark 15 
mortar which is capable of propelling 200 lba of 
explosives, at wall-clearing h•i?ht, over a distance of 
250 metr••• They ompha•iaed ths.r a�t:em� concern about 
the Mark 15 which had cOD10 near to oau•ing a major 
disaster at the RIR ba1e on the Malone Road in Baltaet 
recently (you will recall that there were injuriea to 
guest• at a wedding nearby), That bomb completely 
deetro

1
ed the cookhou■e at Malone Road and but for

except onal luck would have caused very high oaaualtiea. 

They also emphaaiaed that the IRA were fully operational 
and dangerous at the preaent timeJ they referred to the 
major find at Athboy of which they had heard details 
through police channel• (Steele did not draw any 
conclusion• about Sinn Pein/IRA intention■ in regard to 
the peace proceaa; he agreed that the IRA could be 
expected to maintain a high level of activity before they 
made any concession and he pointed out that thie ia what 
they had alway• done in the paat). 

The nature of th• work at Newtownham.llton will be aimilar 
to tho.t recently don• at Cro1amaglen but will take "a 
good deal longer". In ra•ponae to our queation, the 
Briti•h aaid that the work could be expected to take 
twice a■ long or more, which, granted that Croa■maglen 
took ten week■, impli•• a duration of about aix 11\0ntha. 
There will be VCP• on the Croaamaglen model, the work 
will cauae considerable inconvenience, Newry Street, 
which i■ currentlr oloaed to vehicular traffio, will be
cloaed to pedeatr an traffic for •afety rea■on■, two 
■angar• will b■ built, one in the b•••• one at the
helicopter ■ite, both about 13 metres high which i• 
smaller than,,_the aangar built at Croa■uglen, Work i■
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expected to begin in mid-Augu■t. Covar will be raque■tad 
on our aide. we mentioned that Newtownhamilton i■ 
further inside the border than Croaamaglen. The British 
agreed, but said the main purpoae of cover would be to 
deter attack• by IRA South Armagh and the level of 
aasietance to be re�ueatad would be on approximately the 
same level a■ Crossmaglen although the number of ■oldier■ 
required for protection on their side would not be ■o 
high as in that operation. I pointed out that the strain 
on our side would be greater this time because of the 
considerably longer duration anticipated. 

We pointed out that the work will cau■e even greater 
inconvenience than at Cros■malgen becauae the military 
base i■ sited in the centre of the town. The British 
agreed that thi■ will be ■o, but ■aid that everything 
will be done to minimise the problem and to maintain good 
relation■ with the local oommunity. We a■kad about the 
effect on business and pede■trian traffic in the town 
centre. Th• British accepted that there will be a 
considerable effectJ the Army eetim&te of the padeatrian 
diversion necessary was 350 metre•J there would be no 
compensation to busine■aee which they eaid ie ia the norm 
in these case■ (this is a point to which we might revert 
when we have gauged the likely effect for ourselves), 

�he local MP, Sea.mu■ Mallon, will be peraonally briefed 
by the Secretary of State. Other local people will be 
briefed later, The occ operation■ will make an aiproach
to the Garda Siochana in relation to cover, We w 11 be 
told at leaet at the same time aa the police, if not 
earlier, of the precise date of the beginning of 
operation■, 

Analyaia of cro■■mogloo aporation 

Steele said the Croaa111aglen operation had gone off 
without casualtiea and had been completed before time. 
�h• baa• waa now proof againat attack with the Mark 15 
mortar. They felt that by being fully open with the 
publio about the acale of the operation, by getting in 
number■ of civil repreaentativea to deal with problems, 
by removing checkpoint■ at the earlieat poaaible moment 
and by fini■hing before time (ten week• inatead of twelve 
weeka), they had earned credit. In fact, they believed 
that relation■ between the security fore•• and the 
community were now better(?) than before the operation. 
The one mistake they had made waa in relation to 
ouraelvaa, The only raa■on (?) they had been ■o reticent 
about the Cro■amaglen operation wa■ the extreme 
nervouaneaa of the Army about likely ca■ualtiea1 it waa 
nS2l. due to anr lack of confidence in our di■oretion.
They now had nstruotion■ from Miniater• to be fully open 
with--aa. 
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,. Work at Kilturk bo••tBo-opanin; of Clonatty Bridge 

We asked what level of cover might be requested for the 
work at the iilturk baee (our SF 435) which ie due to 
begin on 23 September. They ■aid some aaai■tance will be 
requested, but it ia expected t·o be low-level and should 
be capable of being dealt with by local police on either 
eide of the border. They regarded thia operation aa a 
relatively minor one. We a■ked if the re-opening of 
Clonatty Bridge, which the Secretary of State confirmed 
here on Monday evening, wae connected with the work at 
the Kilturk base. Steele said it waa1 they had been 
thinking of opening the croeaing anywar but they felt it
would be especially daairable to open t now in view of 
problems that will be cauaed to cross-border traffic 
while the works are in progress. Steele repeated that 
the Secretary of State had bean previous in telling ua of 
the re-opening. It had not yet been decided but it seems 
that the only inhibition remaining is financial. (There 
ie a dispute between the NIO and the Ministry of Defence 
about financial responaibility,) The British hope to be 
able to say soon eoon what they expect the overall effect 
will be on cross-border traffic in this area while the 
Kilturk works are in progre••• 

a • Other work 

The British did tell us aome time ago that there would be 
other refurbishment work around the border, We asked 
Steele today if any others were in the offing, Ha •aid 
not, but there would be other work and they would tell ue 
ae eoon ae they were able to, 

9,. comment 

10, 

There ie a spiral here which hae developed faster in 
recent yeara. The Britiah say the border areas must have 
a police presence; they cannot be expected to abandon the 
areas entirely; nor do they think we would wish that they 
ahould7 the police need Army protection, the IRA devise 
better and better means of piercing defencea7 the British 
build better and bigger baseaJ and ao it will go on until 
there is a cessation of violence, 

It is for judgement on our aide as to whether we should 
claim credit for the re-opening of Clonatty Bridge, when 
and if it ooours1 we ahould bear in mind that local 
reaction may not be welcoming ■ince it will be aaaociated 
with other restrictive measure■. 

Although Steele did not stress it on this occaaion, it 
goes without saying that the British are fearful of 
caeualtiea during thia operation and that today'• 
information haa been provided in ■trict confidence. 
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